
 

Dear Wesley Woods Campers and Parent,  we’re looking forward to your arrival to 
Wesley Woods Camp this summer!    

I am excited to embark on my second summer as site director at Wesley Woods. 
We have been working hard in preparing camp and working with our leadership 
staff to make this a memorable summer.  

Each of us is Called by Name. And camp is an important and mean ingful time in a 
child’s life to which they are discovering who they are and getting to know God in 
a loving, safe community.  And I am so happy to have you here as part of your 
journey.  

There’s lots of detailed and important information for you and your parents to 
read in this letter.  Feel free to call camp anytime at the camp office.  269-721-
8291. 

I can’t wait to meet you.  

COVID-19 

Wearing a mask will not be required for 2022 but left up to the 
parent’s/guardian/s discretion. We will use prevention strategies recommended by 
the Center for Disease Control (CDC) and the American Camp Association (ACA).   

It is important to note that our practices and policies may change and if they do, 
we’ll be updating the information listed on our COVID-19 web page to adapt to 
current conditions.  

Packing Lists  

Just prior to camp arrival, please check to see that you have the most recent  
packing list (your packing list may have been updated since you first reviewed 
and/or printed it.)  

Registration/Check-In 

Check-in is from 3-5. When you arrive at camp, there will be a luggage drop off. 
Once that is done, we will have you park starting at the playground area pass the 
ballfield. The line will start under the porch and up the ramp to the upper room. 
From there, if your camper has medication you will go to the nurse and they will 
gather any medication and directions from the parents. After this check -in process; 

https://umcamping.org/forms/health/
https://umcamping.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/06/Camper-Packing-List-2022-web.pdf


you can help take their luggage up the hill to their assigned cabin. *If all your 
paperwork is complete the process will go faster.  

Photos/Video  

Wesley Woods will have photos taken daily and uploaded to our Wesley Woods 
Camp and Retreat Facebook page.  There is a waiver to be signed by the parents 
giving us permission to take your campers photo/video and  use it; or you can also 
let us know if you would prefer your campers photo/video to not be taken.  

Mail and Email  

The mail is delivered every day. Once our office receives it; we will pass it along to 
your cabin counselor to distribute it. The mailing add ress is:  

Wesley Woods Camp and Retreat  
“Camper name/Cabin name”  
1700 Clear Lake 
Dowling, MI 49050 

If you are sending an email to your camper we will have those printed off by 12 pm 
and distribute those to your camper’s cabin counselor. These emails are printed in 
black and white. If there are multiple emails for a camper, we will fit them onto 
one page. You can email them at:  

camper@wesleywoodsmi.org Subject line: camper name/cabin name  

Camp Store 

There will be a camp store in the main lodge i f you would like to purchase 
something for your camper. It will  be available during check-in and check-out days. 
Every camper will get a white t -shirt that we will tie-dye during the week.  

Check-out 

Check-out is Saturday starting at 10 am. You will need to sign your camper out and 
show your State issued ID, parents will also need to show ID. We need to keep our 
campers safe.  

If you have any questions feel free to reach out at info@wesleywoodsmi.org and 
we will be happy to help.  

In Christ,  

Nicole Holton, Site Director  
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